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February 24 Board of Trustees Meeting: Director’s Report 2020  

 Annual Report to City Council 

I made a presentation to the Carmel Council on Monday, February 17. I presented the 

following slides: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The library’s regularly scheduled annual report occurs in February. We knew interest would be 

high in this report due to our pending project. I led off with touching on our new strategic 

plan: 

It was an opportunity to explain our shifting approach and how we are putting the patron 

experience as the driving force in all we do.  
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I thought it was important to remind the Council of how busy and well-used our library 

continues to be. This is a theme I have emphasized every year I have spoken to the council: 

 

With a circulation count of 2,197,067, last year was another record-breaker. I also highlighted 

the extraordinary amount of visits we receive, high program attendance, and high amount of 

teen involvement: 
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Knowing that we’re preparing for renovation and construction, I wanted to take particular note 

of the digital resource the library offers. We have many resources that can be accessed by our 

patrons 24/7, and I wanted to highlight some of these: 

 

It is worth noting for all of us: it is always worth talking about these resources. The work of 

telling the community about them is never done. We continue to put more of our collection 

resources towards digital resources, perhaps most notably toward downloadable audio, and 

increasingly popular option. Our communications team is planning a marketing push for these 

resources in the future, following a successful transition to our new web site and online 

catalog.  

I’m excited to roll this new version of our site out to the public. The entire site will be 

responsive to mobile. Because of the built in calendar and digital signage functions, we will be 

able to do more with less. Recently at a staff meeting, Peter Konshak gave a summary of 

some of the new features we can expect to see. Peter will give a version of the same 

presentation to the board at our February meeting. 

At the council presentation, I viewed this as an opportunity to get a teaser in to the 

community about what is coming soon: 
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This was a good pivot point to talk about our new projects and new directions. I wanted to 

remind the Council that we have been working on this since 2017, beginning with our 

community survey and space study. The space study led to a visioning process, which 

culminated in April, 2018 and put us on the path of developing the West Branch: 
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I was pleased to report a successful launch of the Joyce Winner West Branch in January, 

2020. Usage of the space has been high and our new staff has done a fantastic job operating 

in the new space. We were so pleased for our foundation to work with Jim Winner on the 

naming of the new space.  

Our foundation also had a great year for its Visiting Authors Series: 
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With this slide I began discussing our renovation project. With our project team in place, we 

are proceeding full steam ahead. 

 

Our project goals remain the driving force behind renovations: 
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Our site plan illustrates the location of our parking structure and traffic flow for parking and 

book returns: 

 

 

Note that our parking plan contains the following elements 

 238 spaces in the south parking garage 

 80 surface level spaces to the immediate east of the garage 

 100 spaces in the west lot 

 418 total spaces 

We also hope to create easy drop-off spaces between the garage and library. Patrons will not 

have to exit their vehicles to return materials. The garage may be entered from the west or 

east. We have cooperated with and partnered with Carmel Clay Schools to develop a safe and 

sensible parking campus for both the library and school.  
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Antone Sgro from RATIO gave me an updated rendering of the library to share: 

 

 Integrated Digital Media Lab: placed in the prominent corner of Main and 4th, this 

expanded version of the DML will offer both new and expanded features, including an 

all new green room for video content creation. 

 Expanded Teen Area: a dramatic expansion of the footprint for our teen patrons, teens 

will have more of a dedicated space to hang their hats and charge their devices. The 

new area will also include a flexible programming space. 

 New enhanced Storytime Room: Located along Main Street, the new space will be 

dividable into two functional rooms. 

 Drive up Book Return: a service that has been both missed and requested by patrons 

since the first attempt in the original opening of the building. This time we will get it 

right.  

 Second Floor access to facility: patrons will have the ability to park in our garage and 

directly enter the facility from the second floor. This feature will be particularly popular 

in times of inclement weather. 

 Expanded Program Room: a far larger programming space that will commonly be used 

as two large spaces. This among other programming and meeting spaces will prompt us 

to develop policies that govern their use by the library and community organizations.  

 Outdoor Space: a large outdoor event space will be a game changer in terms of the 

possibilities.  
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Connecting in a powerful way with the Arts and Design district has been a long-standing goal 

of the project. By re-orienting the front of the library to be Main Street facing, we will achieve 

this. The library is also aligning with the goals of the city to become a walking, biking friendly 

community.  

 

I was asked about why we are considering a temporary location. If we can successfully shift 

operations to a temporary location, we might reasonably expect to realize the following 

benefits: 

 Dramatically shorter construction timeline: we estimate an approximate two year 

construction timeline if we find a temporary location. If we stay, the timeline could 

double or more. 

 Better parking for patrons: there will be long periods where essentially we will have 

very little parking to offer during this project. 

 Safety of our patrons is a primary concern. The safest option is getting our patrons out 

of the way of construction entirely.  

 Possible project budget savings: I'm honestly not sure about this category, as we don't 

yet know the costs of a temporary solution. Construction costs will certainly be 

significantly less in a compressed two year timeline though. 

We will discuss further at our meeting on the 24. Thank you. -Bob 

 


